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WORSHIP
SERVICES

GRACE UNITED CHURCH
Office: 519-655-2151 - Rev. Mary Stewart 
www.graceunitedtavistock.ca
graceunitedchurch@rogers.com 
Hearing Assistance / Air-conditioning
Sunday, June 10, 2018
10:30 a.m. - Worship Service
 SCS and Nursery
 Refreshments and 
 Social Time following.  

TRINITY EVANGELICAL 
LUTHERAN CHURCH
SEBASTOPOL-TAVISTOCK
Rev. Richard P. Brown / 519-655-2372
Pentecost 3
Sunday, June 10, 2018
10:00 am - Summer 
 Worship Service 

TAVISTOCK MENNONITE 
Pastor Jim Brown
131 Wettlaufer St., Tavistock 655-2581
www.tavistockmennonitechurch.ca
Sunday, June 10, 2018
9:45 am - Worship Service - Jim Brown
10:45 am – Fellowship time followed
 by Sunday School & Sermon  
 discussion for all ages.  

TAVISTOCK BIBLE CHAPEL
(corner William & Oxford Streets)
Weekly Services – Sunday
 9:30 a.m. – Worship Meeting.
11:00 a.m. – Family Bible Hour.
 7:00 p.m. – Evening Service. 
Each Thursday
 7:00 p.m. – Prayer & Bible Study

ST. PAUL’S LUTHERAN LCC
Rev. Daniel Kitsch / Wellington St, Tav.
Church/Pastor 519-276-0701
email: stpaulstavistock@gmail.com
9:30 a.m.- Worship Service
Sunday, June 10, 2018
9:30 a.m. – Worship Service

EAST ZORRA MENNONITE 
677044 16th Line Road, East Zorra
Pastor Ray Martin
Pastor Tanya Dyck Steinmann
Interim Pastor Marilyn Rudy-Froese
www.ezmennonite.ca
Sunday, June 10, 2018
9:45 a.m. Worship Service
11 a.m. Sunday School for all ages 

TAVISTOCK MISSIONARY
77 Mogk St., Box 220, Tavistock N0B 2R0
Pastor Hugh Rutledge 655-3611
office@tavistock.church
www.tavistock.church
Sunday, June 10, 2018
10:30 a.m. – Worship Service 
“A local church caring for its community! 
 All welcome!”

CASSEL MENNONITE
696556 17th Line Road, East Zorra
Pastor Wanda Roth Amstutz
Office 519-462-2251 • www.casselmc.com
casselmc@netflash.net
Sunday, June 10, 2018
10:00 am - Worship Service
 Pastor Wanda - Church Picnic   

ST. MATTHEWS LUTHERAN 
RR 1, Tavistock, Ont. N0B 2R0 
(Maplewood Sideroad and the 16th Line) 
Interim Pastor Dale Finch
www.stmatthewsezt.com 
Sunday, June 10, 2018
10:00 a.m. – Worship Service

WORLD CROKINOLE CHAMPIONSHIP

Karin Jeske Memorial Award
won her sixth straight 
Karin Jeske memorial 
award in the competitive 
singles division this year 
edging out challengers 
Christina Campbell and 
Bev’s daughter-in-law 
Jennifer Carstairs. In total 
there were 11 ladies 
registered in the 
competitive singles 
category to be eligible for 
the award.
 Beverly placed 18th out 
of 83 competitors, earning 
51 points and recording 
44 twenties, just missing a 
spot in the top 16 round 
robin semi-finals. 
Christina placed 36th with 
44/71 and Jennifer was 
38th with 44/47. Bev’s 
husband Roger was 20th 
and their son, Kyle, was 
61st. Close friend Brian 
Simpson placed 6th 
overall.
  2012 was the first year 
for the Karin Jeske award 
and Bev was unable to 
attend that year. She was 
serving as a provincial 
coach for the Special 
Olympics Bowling Team 
that won the title that 
year in Kingston. Her 
daughter, Kristin 
Vaillancourt, and Bev’s 
husband Roger attended 
that year and Kristin won 
that first award. 
 The Vaillancourts found 
out about the tournament 
through a friend in Ottawa 
who had attended a 
cottage show where Mr. 
Crokinole had a booth.
 Since then, they have 
attended annually and 
Bev has been the top 
female player each year. 
She  has amassed all the 

Melvin Warnick 
 Melvin Warnick, age 
91, formerly of Ellice 
Township, passed away 
peacefully, surrounded 
by his loving family on 
Friday, June 1, 2018 at The 
Maples Home for Seniors 
(Tavistock). 
 Born and farmed in 
Ellice Township, son of 
the late William and Anna 
(Dettman) Warnick. Dear 
husband of Ann (Kreller) 
Warnick for 61 years.  
Proud and loving father of 
his daughter Merle (Dan) 
Marshall. Much loved 
grandfather of Michael 
(Alicia), Joanne (Luke) and 
Lisa (Ryan). Melvin will 
be fondly remembered by 
his nieces and nephews as 
well as the entire Kreller 
family. 
 Besides his parents, 
Melvin was predeceased 
by all his siblings; Margret 
(infancy), Eldon (infancy) 
and Wesley. 
 Friends and relatives 
were received at St. Paul’s 
Evangelical Lutheran 
Church, Moserville on 
Monday, June 4, 2018 from 
1:00 p.m. until the time of 
the funeral service at 2:00 
p.m. Interment followed 
in St. Paul’s Lutheran 
Cemetery, reception 
followed. 
 As expressions of 
sympathy memorial 
donations may be 
made to St. Paul’s 
Evangelical Lutheran 
Church (Moserville) 
through the W. G. Young 
Funeral Home, 430 
Huron Street, Stratford. 
519.271.7411 www.
wgyoungfuneralhome.com

Glen Pletsch 
 Glen George Pletsch, 88, 
of Tavistock, passed away 
in PeopleCare Nursing 
Home on Sunday, May 27, 
2018. 
 He was born in East 
Zorra Township, Oxford 
County on September 30, 
1926 a son of the late 
Percy and Henrietta 
(Wilhelm) Pletsch. 
 He had a great love for 
farming and a competitive 
love for a game of Rook 
for anyone who would 
take him on. 
 He is survived by his 
brother, Clifford Pletsch of 
R.R. 1, Tavistock; his 
sister, Louise Dolson of 
Milton. Glen was an uncle 
to Wayne Sandick, Sharon 
and Rob Morrison, Greg 
and Kellie Dolson and 
their families. 
 He was predeceased by 
his brothers, Ronald, 
Harold and Clarence 
Pletsch; his sister, Helen 
Gregory; brothers-in-law, 
Stan Gregory and Bruce 
Dolson and nephew, Larry 
Sandick. 
 Private family service 
with burial in Lingelbach 
Cemetery. 
 Donations to the Heart 
& Stroke Foundation 
appreciated and may be 
made through the Francis 
Funeral Home Tavistock 
by calling 519-655-2431.

SEND US YOUR
SPORTS REPORTS
 Coaches and/or parents are 
invited to send in sports reports 
to the Tavistock Gazette to let 
Tavistock and area know how your 
teams are doing throughout the 
season. Game reports should be 
kept to 100 words. Please include 
the date, team name, opposition 
teams’ name, names of those who 
scored and any special efforts 
made by your players. 
 Please have reports in 
by Monday noon - email: 
tavistockgazette@rogers.com

You are invited to an Open House in honour of 

Nelson   yantzi ’s
90th Birthday
Sunday, June 10th, 2018 ~ 2 – 4 pm
Main floor chapel at Nithview Home, 
200 Boullee St., New Hamburg
Best Wishes Only Please!
Monetary donations to the Wilmot Family Resource Centre or the 
Tavistock Assistance Program will be accepted in lieu of gifts or cards.

ANY IN STOCK 
COLOUR - SERP 
36”x24”(on 42”base)

  $2,550 plus HST
Price includes lettering and delivery 
anywhere in southwestern Ontario
HST, Cemetery fees & Foundation EXTRA

ON SPECIAL 
for June 2018

Heritage Memorials
520 Erie St., Stratford

519-272-2811

The Stone Centre
620 Bridge St. E., Kitchener 

519-743-3511

Flat 
Markers 
starting at 

$390 
plus HST

Would you like assistance with
your daily routine?
Contact Colleen Zehr

519-640-9747
sczehr@execulink.com

Colleen’s T.L.C.
Services for Seniors by a Certified Personal  Support Worker

THE DEPARTED

50th Wedding Anniversary
Come celebrate with

KEITH AND PEGGY JANTZI 
for their 50th Wedding Anniversary
Sunday, June 10th, from 2-4 p.m.

Tavistock Legion
223 Hope Street, West, Tavistock

Best Wishes Only Please.

June 10, 2018

Happy 40th 
Wedding 

Anniversary
MOM & DAD!

Phil and Joyce Roth
Love Kris and Krista, 

Meagan and Scott
 Alyssa, Bella, Jake and Cole

Happy Birthday 
#18

Emily Grace - June 8th
Love ya lots!
Auntie Ang

Papa and Grandma

Celebrating the 50th Anniversary 
of the Evangelical 
United Brethren 
joining the United Church of Canada
to be held at Grace United Church
Sunday, June 10, 2018 ~ 10:30 a.m.
Followed by refreshments, cake, & displays.
Everyone welcome!

(continued from page 1)
 Hans Reinhold of 
Germany has sponsored 
the memorial award for 
the late Karin Jeske for 
the top female player in 
the World Crokinole 

Championship each year 
since 2012.
 This year he asked 
Beverly Vaillancourt of 
Penetanguishene if he 
should just send the 
cheque directly to her. Bev 

first place trophies for her 
mantel. They even missed 
a family wedding one year 
just to be at the 
tournament.
 Bev admits her 
husband, Roger, is a 
diehard crokinole fan, and 
the first year she came to 
Tavistock, “I just came for 
the ride,” she said. She 
believed there was no way 
she could compete with 
the calibre of players, but 
later managed to earn a 
second place finish in the 
recreational division. “I 
was surprised with that,” 
she added. She is also 
encouraged to see a lot 
more women involved in 
the tournament.


